
DSAO Meeting—2/27/15 
 

Called to order at 8:05 
 
In attendance: 
 
Loree  Nosack, Tom’s 
Taylor, ODTI 
McKenzie, ODTI 
Lois, PDE 
Josh, PDE 
Helen, SODE 
Bob, SODE 
Will, ODEC 
Andrew, ODEC 
 
Agenda Items: 
 
Andrew— 
 Concerned with the CCC people wanting to be involved in DMV testing. They 
 have added it to the DEAC meeting. 
 
 Not appropriate to DEAC. 
 
 General consensus of group is support for the above statement.  
 Bill W. came in and offered to provide student numbers for 2014 CCs/comm/pub 
 
Bob –  
 Questioned whether schools provided additional instructor training between 
 WOU training and having them teach on their own 
 
 Proposed there be a requirement to do additional in-company training for new 
 instructors before they teach on their own 
 
Andrew – 
 Suggested the idea adding some sort of incentivized short program to get kids 
 that don’t have “time” for driver ed, so they would still get some of the skills 
 
 Group concern that it would “muddy waters” and draw students from ODOT 
 program 
 
 
General discussion of CCs and their practices.  
 



Bill returned with numbers: 
 2014 ODOT student numbers 
  7656 total 
  2661 commercial schools 
  2863 public school programs 
  2132 CCs 
 
Non-ODOT schools returning: 
 Michael Phelps—(Palm Tree Zebra Car) 
 New School opening 
 
Ongoing training requirements—Plans are underway to have all instructors go through 
refresher training. 
 
In-house training. Some members of DSAO would like to standardize in house training 
for new instructors. 
 
WOU is going to pick up an instructor evaluation program. TOTs will be assigned to 
evaluate every instructor in the state. 
 
 
Adjourned at 9:30 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


